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We never forget who we’re workin,

October, 2009 Progress Report No. 3

Welcome to the highlights and periodic update of the work underway at Haley’s Ditch. We
have kept this update short so you can quickly read and see what work is underway and what
the next steps will be. If you need more information or have questions please call or write to
Cory Smith, Lockheed Martin Communications — 330.796.2038 or 330.256.7209. E-mail
cory.a.smith@Imco.com

Project Work Performed During September

Remediation is now complete in the southern zone except for the soil loading area.
The middle zone is complete in the ditch and on the west side.

Restoration work is underway and progressing well in the southern zone.

Tree clearing is complete in the northern zone.

Approximately 13,000 tons of excavated materials have been hauled to the American
Landfill. This material contained less than 25 parts per million PCBs and is eligible to be
stored at this licensed and permitted landfill.

Approximately 2,350 tons of excavated materials with greater than 25 parts per million
PCBs have been taken to the EQ Landfill. Materials with this amount of material are
taken to this licensed and permitted landfill for storage.

144 confirmation samples have been taken to date. All these samples indicate they
meet the 1 part per million cleanup criteria.

Next Steps in October

The remaining east side of the middle zone and the soil loading area should be
completed (weather cooperating) by October 31.

The light poles along Landon Street will be moved to the western side of Haley’s Ditch.
Continued delineation sampling and tree removal is underway in the northern part.
Remediation will begin in the northern zone.

Confirmation sampling will continue as work proceeds.

Health and Safety

7,961 man-hours have been worked to date without any health and safety incidents.
32 Job Safety Analyses have been conducted to date.
23 Loss Prevention Observations have been conducted to date.

Weather continues to be the biggest challenge and variable for the project. In good weather work is actually

progressing faster than anticipated, yet rain slows the work almost to a standstill. The project is quickly
returning to the original schedule, as the weather has cooperated in the past month.




Issues Resolved

* The City repaired a leaking 20-inch water line and the area is rapidly drying out. No
water service was interrupted to our neighbors.

* An IRG fire alarm system was damaged when a contractor accidentally popped an
insulator from a pole. The insulator was re-attached and service restored to IRG’s
satisfaction.

* Abreakin a 6-inch sewer line serving IRG delayed the soil removal contractor by 1.5
days. There was no environmental damage and work is underway to repair the break.
IRG is satisfied with the response.

* A 66-inch storm drainpipe is being replaced by the City of Akron in the south zone from
Triplett Boulevard to the beginning of Haley’s Ditch.

SOUTH EXCAVATION AREA (9.1.09) - (A) Haley’s Ditch Starting Point; (B) Bypass pump (C) LKQ
Property (D) Water Treatment System (E) Contractors’ Parking Area (F) Office Trailer

(G) Stockpile (H) Truck Loading Area (1) Temporary Bridge (J) Bypass Pump Discharge

(K) Temporary Overflow Channel (L) IRG Property

SEND ADDRESS CORRECTION TO: FIRST
Susan Gaffney-Evans, Associate CLASS
ARMSTRONG and Associates POSTAGE

c/o 125 Brookside Cove
Paducah, KY 42003



